
Annual General Meeting – 14th March 2013
Committee Members Present:  Neville, Chris, Ray, Joyce, Sandra, Barbara
Members Present: 22.

1) Apologies – Will (Treasurer) 
2) Minutes of the last AGM held on the 14th March 2012.
Everyone was given time to read the Minutes and Mike Adams proposed them to be correct and Shirley Seconded.

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes.

Shirley asked if there had been any development regarding the insurance from the details she had given to the society about Bluefin, the insurance company used by Battery Lane Allotments.  Neville said he’d passed the details onto Will, the treasurer, but as far as he knew no change had been made.
4) Chairman’s Report on Membership.
Ray reported that we now have 39 Full Members, 43 Concession & 20 Life Members. 
Ray thanked the people who help deliver the newsletters.

5) Treasurers Report
Will had completed a report which was read out by Chris. It stated that the Society had recorded a significant loss of £355.49 for the financial year ending December 2012.  The Trading Hut income fell to under £40 on sales of £2050 which equates to under 2% profit.  A similar volume of sales in the previous year returned profit of £500+ equating to 25%.  We need to investigate the reasons behind this decline and take steps to remedy the causes. 
All income streams were as follows:
· Trading Hut profit down by £477 to £39.59
· Bedding Plant profit up by £33 to £95.46
· Hyacinth profit down by £5 to £47.25
· Subscriptions up by £11 to £252.50
· Annual Show down by £189 to £98.10
The Show income streams were down due to fewer exhibit fees, raffle/tombola sales were down by £65 to £220 and there was no auction revenue.  We again benefited from not having to contribute to the marquee this year but had to pay for schedule printing which had previously been donated.  As a result the show profit was down to £98.10.
Other expenses were roughly in line with previous years, although insurance costs increased by £100 to £772.55.
Will stated in his report that the loss this year is not sustainable & we need to look at prices in the Trading Hut and what items we can sell profitably.
Mike Adams asked if we have details of who we are insured with.  Neville said he had asked Will and he had said there was little difference between the different insurers.  Neville said we would challenge this and it would be pursued further as Battery Lane Allotments pay considerably less.  Mike asked if we had ever made a claim and Neville said we hadn’t.  

6) Trading Hut Secretaries Report.
Neville reported that reduced sales were down to old stock being sold off at ½ price or less.  Rolling stock checks are now done to ensure stock doesn’t build up and the products are fresh.  The downside to this is the cost as the price reduces with the size of the order.
Neville also pointed out that the 25% profit last year wasn’t a true figure as other stock was being sold, i.e. items donated by members.  A more accurate figure would be 14% over the 2 years.
The price list has now been altered, the 10 kilo weight has been removed and there are less ranges.  Last year yellow sulphate was removed but is now available again.  Pathclear is now sold in a tube.
There is now better compost in stock.  Compost now has reduced or no peat in it which doesn’t look as good.  Chris suggested to mix the compost with John Innes, he said he has done this and had good results.

Mike Adams thanked the people who do the hut.
7) Resignation and Appointment of Officers.

Chris asked the floor whether they were prepared to vote en-block for the whole of the Committee to continue. Mike Adams proposed re-election and Bryan Gregory seconded.  Chris then asked if anyone would like to join the committee and there were no volunteers.  The committee will remain the same for the next year.








8) Agenda Items: 
Membership Fee for 2014.  Shirley suggested that the membership fees should be increased.  After a general discussion it was agreed that the fees should remain the same.  
Hut Opening Hours:  It was agreed that the Trading Hut should open on Thursdays 6pm-7pm, as before. 
WDHS Show.
Chris advised that we had applied for a grant of £2,000 but this has been rejected.  It was said that Friends of Woolston Park have enough money to cover the costs of this years show.  It was asked if the WDHS would have to pay anything towards the cost of the marquee but no-one seemed to know the answer.  It was said that we wouldn’t, but also that we would.  It was agreed that we need to arrange a meeting with Friends of Woolston Park to establish how much, if anything, we will be expected to pay, as this will be a big consideration to if we can carry on showing at Woolston Park.    It was mentioned that we weren’t the only organisation that used the marquee and a big debate followed as to how much we could afford, if anything due to our current funding situation.
9) Any Other Business.
Nothing was raised
As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.15pm, the raffle was drawn and everyone went to enjoy the wine and cheese which had been prepared by the Committee.  
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